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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We would like to provide you with information about upcoming work at Weldon Long Day Care 
(Weldon), which is located on the grounds of Concord West Public School. 

A new access ramp is being installed at Weldon to facilitate the safe transfer of children and 
carers to the centre. This ramp will be a permanent fixture made of galvanised steel with a 
fibreglass surface and will be located directly in front of the day care centre. 

Planning for the ramp has been finalised with works expected to start in mid-November 2024. 
The ramp is expected to be completed by the end of 2024, weather and site conditions 
permitting. 

In the interim, flat surface access to Weldon has been provided via an access control gate on 
the far side of the school.   

Appropriate safety measures will be in place while work is carried out. These may include 
temporary fencing, signage and restricted access to affected areas of the school site. 

We will notify the community ahead of works starting. If you have any questions about this 
planned work, please contact us on the details below. Please note our community phone and 
email are staffed Monday to Friday, 9 am to 5 pm.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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